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Dear parents and carers, 
We had a poignant assembly on Monday 
explaining what Rememberance Day is all 
about, including histories of those from 
around the world who helped to make our 
country safe and secure.  Our 2 minute 
thoughful, respectful silence yesterday was a 
tribute to the individuals who have been  
injured or lost their lives in service to others.

Thank you to all parents and carers who have 
given feedback to school, either talking to me 
on the gate or sending in an email.  We 
welcome comments and suggestions, please 
do contact us via info@oasisjohanna.org or 
speak to Dawn on the gate. 

Future Events
Please check the diary dates section of the 
newsletter - we have added more exciting 
activities and events on the lead up to 
Christmas.  We will even be having a visit 
from Aladdin on Monday 6th December and 
all children will get to experience a full Panto 
production (oh, no, we’re not!).  So get 
practising your best Panto responses in 
advance. 

Oasis Johanna Development 
Scheme
Please do come along to one of the many 
public consultation sessions to find out what 
the proposals are for the development of our 
site here.  We have no formal permissions 
yet, so there is plenty of time to have our say 
in what our school and our wider community 
needs, which the development scheme could 
consider.  Come along and have your say! See 
page 2 for dates and times.

Have a great weekend,
Dawn, Principal 

Friday 12th Nov 2021 www.oasisacademyjohanna.org 

Reception Admissions 2022-2023 
Wednesday 17th November 

5.30pm for 6pm Tour and Talk

JFV Tea Towel
Do you want a lasting momento of 2021-22 academic 
year?  These make ideal presents for family, particularly 
at larger celebrations such as Christmas.  

Return the slip on page 4 to ensure your child is 
represented on the tea towel this year!

Times Table Champions!
Congratulations to all those who have achieved their latest times 
table badge and are proudly wearing them all on their uniform.  Keep 
up the great mental maths learning!

mailto:info@oasisjohanna.org
mailto:info@oasisjohanna.org


Consultation for our new building 
and community facilities
Please join us at one of the sessions below to find out 
more how we can provide state of the art facilities for our 
children and our community.

Oasis and Lambeth Council invite you to a consultation session regarding the Oasis 
Johanna Development Scheme in Waterloo.

We last spoke to you some years ago about the opportunity of creating a joint 
educational and community facility on the Oasis Academy Johanna site. Within that time, 
we have been moving forward and we’re now excited to bring you the updated indicative 
plans, ideas, and concepts for discussion. These will be displayed during our four 
repeated consultation sessions outlined below.

We want to give our children and the whole Waterloo neighbourhood enhanced 
opportunities for education, training and increased business, through a new 
‘state-of-the-art’ educational facility.

We want to create a 21st Century school, a dedicated SEND Resource Base, as well as 
a Multi-Use Games Area (which will be available for use to the community outside of the 
school day). Other facilities to be included are a library and restaurant offering training 
opportunities to local people. The scheme will also deliver new connections from 
Baylis Road to Lower Marsh increasing safety and vibrancy, as well as responding to 
and respecting the wider needs of the Waterloo community.

Tuesday 16th November
Monday 6th December

Session 1: 11:00 - 12:00
Session 2: 18:00 - 19:00

Oasis Hub Coffee House,
Upper Floor, 1 Kennington Road,
London 
SE1 7QP

If you would like to attend one of the above sessions to find out more, please RSVP via 
the email below with your name, address & contact number. If you are unable to attend 
but would like to share your views, visit www.oasisacademyjohanna.org/consultation

T E0207 921 4243 Consultation@oasisjohanna.org

Consultation sessions on the 
Oasis Johanna Development Scheme
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JFV Christmas Fund
Just like last year, instead of physcially handing individual 
teacher gifts we want to give parents the option of 
contributing to a collection to give 
all school staff a gift.  

To spread the cost, we have 
decided to create this page to 
raise £370 for staff.  We would like 
to raise at least £10 for each 
member of staff to say Merry 
Christmas, Happy New Year and a 
very big THANK YOU.

Please scan the QR Code or click the link below:
https://www.collectionpot.com/pot/593780/ 

Front of House
C o m m u n i t y 
Worker

Full time, 40 hours per week (open to job share 
arrangmentment)
2 Years Fixed Term Contract
Salary: £24, 007 per annum (inc. London Weighting)
Oasis Centre, Oasis Hub Waterloo

Please contact Sukie Rayatt (OCT People Services 
Administrator) at sukie.rayatt@oasisuk.org for more 

JFV Outcomes of Rep Meeting 
Our Johanna Family Voice Class Reps met to discuss the 
important role of JFV which exists to engage parents and 
carers in the life of the school and our children’s education.  
Our Reps do a great job from ensuring everyone is 
reminded of upcoming events to feeding back comments 
and suggestions to school.  The main points discussed at 
the latest meeting were:
•Plan for the year ahead - giving dates well in advance. 
•Get more people involved and do some succession 
planning. Our long-term Chair Bintu has indicated she will 
stand down shortly. We extend our grateful thanks to her 
for years of leadership.
•The importance for us to have fathers/male carers 
involved in school life so ways to include and increase 
participation.
•Plans for more class events as well as those for Christmas, 
including the Christmas Grotto! 
•We need to have a Fundraising Leader who will help 
organise events and work with school to ensure money is 
used within strict controls - this is important for trust and 
accountability.  
•Bring back things we have done in the past, such as our 
Readathon. 
•Encourage parents to go to the coffee morning and other 
events.

JFV are open to ideas and welcome any 
suggestions from parents or carers, please speak 

to your child’s class rep.  

mailto:sukie.rayatt@oasisuk.org
mailto:sukie.rayatt@oasisuk.org
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N 
Rainbow

Lucio For joining in enthusiastically in our PE 
sessions.

Esme For encouraging others and joining in games.
R Red Keannu For trying hard with all his learning.

Maria A For working hard with phonics.
1 Orange Safwan  

Matthew
For willingness to learn.

2 Yellow Marwah For being focussed and working hard.
Jayden For reading at home every single day!
Quincy For always being kind and respectful.

3 Green Celine For reading aloud with confidence.
Rique For his effort in the Sumdog contest - 

answering over 1000 questions!
Habone For determination and perseverance during 

DT/Sewing.
4 Blue Shanti For having a growth mindset.

Othniel For his excellent potions homework.
5 Indigo Gabriel For focus and success in maths.

Ashley For her compassion and empathy.
6 Violet Malachi For excellent enthusiasm and leadership in 

PE/Bollywood Dancing.
Sally For excellent progres in her reading 

assessment.
PE Faith Y3

Farrin Y5
Lily Y6

For excellent dribbling skills in PE (football).

Stars of the Week
Week 3

Anti-bullying Week
Monday 
15th 
Nov

DEADLINE to return Parent’s 
Evening and JFV Tea Towel Slips

Tues 16th 
Nov

11-12noon OR 6-7pm
Oasis Johanna Development Scheme 
Parent consultation - see flyer on p2

Wed 17th 
Nov

1.45pm Y1 Tea Party, Tour and Forum
5.30pm Tour/Talk for New Reception 
Parents 2022/23

Thurs 18th 
Nov

Y5 Class Assembly: 9.05am in the School 
Hall.  All welcome.

Week 4
Thurs 25th 
Nov

Parent’s Evening 3.30-7.30pm. 
Please return your slip by Mon 15th Nov.

Fri 26th 
Nov

Flu Spray day (will only be given if online 
consent form completed)

Week 5
Tues 30th 
Nov

Parent’s Evening 3.30-5.30pm. 
Please return your slip by Mon 15th Nov.

Week 6
Mon 6th 
Dec

Christmas Post Box opens
Pantomime - Aladdin is coming to school.  
11-12noon OR 6-7pm
Oasis Johanna Development Scheme 
Parent consultation - see flyer on p2

Thurs 9th 
Dec

School Christmas Dinner

Fri 10th 
Dec

Christmas Jumper Day - £1 donation to 
Save the Children charity

Sat 11th 
Dec

Winter Fayre at the Hub Farm, including 
our very own Johanna Family Voice 
Grotto - more details to come.

Week 7
Mon 13th 
Dec

Carol-a-thon at Waterloo Station (classes 
out during the day)

Tues 14th 
Dec

2pm EY and KS1 Nativity Concert

Wed 15th 
Dec

2pm KS2 Winter Concert

Thurs 16th 
Dec

Christmas Post arrives!

Friday 17th 
Dec

Last Day of School - finish at 1.30pm

Christmas Holiday
Mon 20th Dec to Mon 3rd Jan

Tues 4th 
Jan 2022

INSET DAY
School closed to children

Wed 5th 
Jan 2022

Children return to school

Dates for Autumn 2

Attendance 95.4%
Congratulations to Indigo and 
Green classes for 98% attendance. 
We are almost at 96%, let’s ensure 
we meet the national expectation 
next week.

Please make sure you have rung 
school on the first day of absence 
to explain why your child is not in 
school.

MET Police - rebuilding trust
Violence Againt Women
The MET Police have published their new Violence Against 
Women action plan - they would like everyone to provide as 
much feedback as possible so as to help make our city as safe 
as possible for all women.  If you would like to share your 
views, or read more about the MET’s plans, please visit:
https://www.met.police.uk/police-forces/metropolitan-police/
areas/about-us/about-the-met/rebuilding-trust/

Class This 
week 

R Red 96%
Y1 Orange 91%
Y2 Yellow 96%
Y3 Green 98%
Y4 Blue 94%
Y5 Indigo 98%
Y6 Violet 96%

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.met.police.uk%2Fpolice-forces%2Fmetropolitan-police%2Fareas%2Fabout-us%2Fabout-the-met%2Frebuilding-trust%2F&data=04%7C01%7CCDoyle%40lambeth.gov.uk%7Cac17b7eeb1ab430c0c3208d9a36363b8%7Cc4f22780485f4507af4a60a971d6f7fe%7C0%7C0%7C637720469533127118%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=1CetFp63ZSWtvOmXrY13QbeQ%2FjhrSgtEG1hlCejv5A4%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.met.police.uk%2Fpolice-forces%2Fmetropolitan-police%2Fareas%2Fabout-us%2Fabout-the-met%2Frebuilding-trust%2F&data=04%7C01%7CCDoyle%40lambeth.gov.uk%7Cac17b7eeb1ab430c0c3208d9a36363b8%7Cc4f22780485f4507af4a60a971d6f7fe%7C0%7C0%7C637720469533127118%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=1CetFp63ZSWtvOmXrY13QbeQ%2FjhrSgtEG1hlCejv5A4%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.met.police.uk%2Fpolice-forces%2Fmetropolitan-police%2Fareas%2Fabout-us%2Fabout-the-met%2Frebuilding-trust%2F&data=04%7C01%7CCDoyle%40lambeth.gov.uk%7Cac17b7eeb1ab430c0c3208d9a36363b8%7Cc4f22780485f4507af4a60a971d6f7fe%7C0%7C0%7C637720469533127118%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=1CetFp63ZSWtvOmXrY13QbeQ%2FjhrSgtEG1hlCejv5A4%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.met.police.uk%2Fpolice-forces%2Fmetropolitan-police%2Fareas%2Fabout-us%2Fabout-the-met%2Frebuilding-trust%2F&data=04%7C01%7CCDoyle%40lambeth.gov.uk%7Cac17b7eeb1ab430c0c3208d9a36363b8%7Cc4f22780485f4507af4a60a971d6f7fe%7C0%7C0%7C637720469533127118%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=1CetFp63ZSWtvOmXrY13QbeQ%2FjhrSgtEG1hlCejv5A4%3D&reserved=0


Parent’s Evening
Don’t forget to send in yoru Parent’s Evening slip by 
MONDAY 15TH NOVEMBER so that the 
teachers can allocate you your preferred time slot.   

All families are expected to have an appointment for each 
child at school.  We will do our best to schedule sibling 
appointments with a 10-20 minute gap between 
appointments.  Appointments will be in your child’s 
classroom and you will have a chance to look through 
their books before seeing the teacher.  Jo and/or Dawn 
may also be in the meeting where we would like to 
discuss additional support for your child.

Parent’s Evening Appointment Slip
Please complete this slip ONE PER FAMILY and return to a 
teacher at school by Monday 15th November.  Please indicate 
your first/second/third choice of day/time by using 1, 2, 3.  

If you need a before or after school slot instead, please tick 
this box and teachers will contact you separately.

Child/ren’s name: _______________________ Year/Class __________
 _______________________ Year/Class __________
 _______________________ Year/Class __________

Signed: _______________________________

Thurs 25th 
Nov

Tues 30th 
Nov

3.30-4.30

4.30-5.30

5.30-6.30

6.30-7.30

JFV Tea-Towel Slip
Please complete this slip ONE PER FAMILY and return to a teacher at school by 
Monday 15th November.  
I would like my child/ren below to take part in the JFV Tea Towel 2021.  I understand my 
child’s name and drawing will be sent to the publishing firm for processing, and their name/
artwork will appear on the Tea Towel for all other parents/carers to purchase.  The final image 
will also be shared via the newsletter/school website.

Child/ren’s name: _______________________ Year/Class __________
 _______________________ Year/Class __________
 _______________________ Year/Class __________

Signed: _______________________________. Date __________________

JFV Grotto
Volunteers needed for the 
Santa’s Grotto 
JFV and Santa need 
your help to ensure 

Santa’s Grotto is a fun, exciting 
experience for our children. 

Are you able to help on Saturday 11th 
of December at 2.30-5.30pm at the Oasis farm?  Or help 
prepare things in advance? If you would like to volunteer 
please fill in the form
at https://forms.gle/xcakmqzLQnQ1y7EQA, scan
the QR code or talk to your class rep.

GirlGuiding 
HubSpace
L o o k i n g f o r a n 
exciting opportunity 
to take on new 
cha l l enges , make 
friends, support our 
community and learn 
a huge range of new 
skills?  Join Rainbows 
or Brownies at our 
HubSpace.

Contact for more 
information:
Rainbows:  9thlambethnorthrainbows@gmail.com
Brownies: 9thlambethnorthbrownies@gmail.com
Guides: 1stnorthlambethguides@gmail.com

At OAJ, we believe all children should have these opportunity.  
Please see Dawn or Flic if you need financial support for your 
children to attend. 

Rainbows Brownies Guides

5 to 7 years old 7 to 10 years old 10 to 14 years old

Thursdays Wednesdays Thursdays

6 to 7pm 6.30 to 8pm 7 to 8.30pm

https://forms.gle/xcakmqzLQnQ1y7EQA
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/what-we-do/rainbows-5-7/
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/what-we-do/brownies-7-10/
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/what-we-do/guides-10-14/
mailto:9thlambethnorthrainbows@gmail.com
mailto:9thlambethnorthbrownies@gmail.com
mailto:1stnorthlambethguides@gmail.com
https://forms.gle/xcakmqzLQnQ1y7EQA
mailto:9thlambethnorthrainbows@gmail.com
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